

25 July 2012

MINUTES OF THE LANSDOWNE CRESCENT PRIMARY SCHOOL COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION GENERAL MEETING
18 July 2012
The meeting opened at 7.31pm.
1. PRESENT
Amanda Roberts, Fiona Burch, Miranda Harman, Renae Michelin, Meg Webb, Michelle Cunningham, Ruth McBrien, Kerrin McKeown, Monique Carter, Wendy Tilley, Lewina Schrale, Chris Topfer, Jennifer Poynter, Tony Coleman, mark Hovenden, Coleen Rush, Kylie Bull, Kristin Taylor, Alexandra King
2. APOLOGIES
Ed Glover, Anita Holding, Andrea Mounter, Robyn Withington
3. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING
Motion that the minutes from the previous meeting be accepted.

Moved: Meg Webb


Seconded: Lewina Schrale

CARRIED

4. PRINCIPAL’S REPORT

· The teachers are working hard on writing reports using the new language of the Australian curriculum. The Australian Curriculum and Reporting Authority asked our school for some examples of our students’ work for display on their website – to assist teachers from all schools with marking students’ work on the new A – E scale. 
· In Tasmania, the A – E scale will only be applied to students in Grades 3 – 6. The lower grades will receive text-based assessments only.

· Our teachers have also been busy with teaching history and science, incorporating NAIDOC week activities into their teaching.

· The school is working on strengthening its OH&S system – once they are finalised, our OH&S policy documents will be available via the school website. 

· Monique is visiting each classroom to work with students on strengthening social skills.

· The Senior Choir performed at the Festival of Voices which was very enjoyable.

· Several enrichment activities are available (or soon will be available) for students – debating, chess in library and drama.

· Open afternoon on 14 August from 2pm – “Connecting to the Curriculum”.

· Monique will be on leave for the last three weeks of August.
5. BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE PREVIOUS MINUTES
	Action
	Status
	Comments

	Monique will follow up on whether Delta Dog training can be offered again to students in the younger classes. Sent email earlier – will follow up with phone call.
	Done
	This training will be offered to K – Grade 2, possibly at end of Term 2 but more likely to be Term 3.

	Monique will ring the Hobart City Council to discuss the issue of dogs on the oval during school hours.
	Done
	Monique has spoken with Animal Regulations division of Hobart City Council. HCC advised that dogs are not permitted on the oval when children are doing sports training. HCC signage related to dog use hours is unclear. HCC Animal Regulations division has requested emails from the school and parents asking HCC to improve this signage.

	Monique will advise Paul Kearney that Cyril cannot be brought into the school grounds in future.
	Done
	

	Australian clothing manufacturer who might be able to make our school uniform has been identified – Lew will ask if Mary Holland wants to follow this up.
	Pending
	Lew has asked Mary to follow this up.


Previous meetings

	Action
	Status
	Comments

	“Night Market” in the GP Room – Andrea Mounter will place a notice in the newsletter early in Term 2, calling for Expressions of Interest in running a stall, in order to gauge how much interest there is.
	Pending
	Andrea Mounter could not attend tonight’s meeting but sent an email with questions. See section below in Fundraising.


	Action
	Status
	Comments

	The gate on Gourlay Street needs a child safety lock installed on it.
	Done
	

	Deb Smith and Monique Carter will meet with Greg Turner, Principal South Hobart Primary School, to discuss making the library tax deductable.
	Pending – not urgent
	This is will be done in Term 3.

	Rachael Bain will speak with Jenny Dudgeon about entering the school’s Kitchen Garden and Market in a competition run by “Australian Country Style” magazine. Rachael Bain has talked to Jenny Dudgeon and they are looking in to it.
	Pending – in progress
	

	Robyn Withington and Lew will document details from Athletics Carnival and Meet the Teachers BBQ for us in future years – not urgent. Meg will write up the details of the cake stall at some stage.
	Ongoing – not urgent
	


6. CORRESPONDENCE 

Outwards: None
Inwards: 
· Two emails dated 17 July from Andrea Mounter

· Commonwealth Bank account statement

· Notice of Conference and AGM for TASSP&F

· Renewal of Membership for TASSP&F
· Fundraising material

· Correspondence from the Australian Education Union regarding the “I Give a Gonski” campaign.
· Remittance for $175 – pertains to tea towels fundraiser.

Moved: Alexandra King
 
Seconded: Miranda Harman
CARRIED
7. TREASURER’S REPORT
· The SCA has approximately $8,000 in uncommitted funds.

· Mark Hovenden estimates that the profit from the tea towel fundraiser will be approximately $2,000.
· Miranda Harman will organised a cheque for $2,000 for the library, as per the SCA’s earlier commitment to donate funds to the library.
Motion that the Treasurer’s Report be accepted.

Moved: Miranda Harman

Seconded: Mark Hovenden

CARRIED
8. SUB-COMMITTEE REPORTS
Fundraising Sub-Committee: 
· Tea Towel fundraiser – How many tea towels do staff want? Monique will confirm the numbers and advise Mark Hovenden.
· Quiz Night – There have been some enquiries from parents about whether there will be an SCA Quiz Night this year. The Quiz Night Committee has retired after 10 years work. A new group of parents could consider taking this on – it needs between 6 and 8 people working on it. It’s quite a bit of work but lots of fun. Mentoring and support – as well as all the documentation from previous Quiz Nights – is available from the retired Quiz Night Committee.
· Night Market – Andrea Mounter asked in her email what people at the meeting thought about the Market, as she had been getting ‘a vibe’ from some parents that the SCA was doing a lot of fundraising (and perhaps too much)? This was discussed at the meeting but no one else reported hearing this view being expressed. The Night Market was seen as an opportunity to support small traders and local businesses and have a school get-together. It was agreed that Friday 31 August would be a suitable date for the Market. A liquor license will be required if we sell alcohol. Risk management procedures will also need to be followed. Andrea Mounter will place a notice in the newsletter asking for Expressions of Interest for stalls.
TSSP&F: Forthcoming Conference and AGM of TASSP&F noted –  Saturday 18 August, 2012 at Bellerive Primary School.
9. GENERAL BUSINESS
Ongoing items
A. Staffing for the school – quite a few teachers are unwell with winter viruses so we have quite a few relief teachers working at the school.
B. “Carbon Footprint” Grants – Monique will follow this up.
C. Changes to the school uniform – No updates.
D. Traffic management in West Hobart 
Crossing on Gourlay Street:  Monique Carter has spoken with the Department of Energy, Infrastructure and Resources (DIER). The officer apologised for not giving any advance warning of DIER’s directive to crossing guards not to assist with crossing Gourlay Street. A parent wrote to the relevant Minister about this matter. A DIER review has commenced to determine whether or not Gourlay Street will be designated an official crossing. The review involves a traffic engineer monitoring traffic flow, vehicles and pedestrian numbers, examining the footpath and the no parking zone, liaising with the school consulting with neighbours and liaising with the Hobart City Council. A timeframe for completion of the review was not given by DIER. Monique Carter will be in touch with the relevant officer at DIER on a weekly basis.
It was decided that the SCA would write a letter to the Minister. Andrea Mounter provided some useful draft text for this letter in one of her emails of 17 July. Amanda Roberts agreed to work with Andrea to draft the letter and then email it to Lew Schrale. A traffic safety audit has been conducted by Amanda Roberts and other parents. The main issue identified from the audit was the crossing on Gourlay Street. The SCA will also send the traffic safety audit to the Minister. 

It was agreed the school would invite our previous crossing guard Dennis to an assembly so that we can farewell him properly. It was agreed that Alexandra King would purchase the organise the present on behalf of the SCA.
Parking on yellow lines: parents are continuing to park on the yellow lines across the driveways  at the top and bottom of Gourlay Street. Via email Andrea Mounter asked if we could put a sign on the gate at the bottom entrance asking people not to park over the driveway. A sign could also be placed near the top entrance. Monique said she would look into ordering some suitable signage.
Other Items
E. Sustainability session – Tony Coleman offered to deliver a PowerPoint presentation that he has prepared on household sustainability. General interest was expressed at the meeting. It was agreed that it would be a child and adult session. Entry may be by gold coin donation to an environmental cause. Various options were discussed for involving students in the publicity or delivery of the session. The session will be held at 6.30pm, Thursday 11 October, 2012. Alexandra will place this on the Agenda as a recurring item.
F. Kids Matters – A parent asked whether Kids Matters – a children’s social skills and mental health program – was being delivered again by the school. Monique advised that she was introducing some elements of it now and it would be formally delivered in the school from Term 3, after whole-school Professional Development sessions have been conducted.
G. Tasmania Ballet Company – Kylie Bull noted that the Tasmanian Ballet Company does school visits. It was agreed that Kylie or Robyn Withington would make enquiries about whether the ballet company is available to visit our school.
H. Social skills of students – Ruth McBrien [who has training and experience in child psychology] has been in discussion with Monique about identifying and addressing social concerns occurring in the playground. All the students will be given the opportunity to write a note about any of their playground social concerns and put it in their classroom’s mailbox [organised by Ruth and Michelle Cunningham]. Monique is going around to each classroom to deliver the mailboxes and tell students about the process. Staff will review the notes from this consultation process and develop targeted responses. Monique will also offer education to parents on children’s social skills, if parents want it. It is intended to be a whole school/family approach, informed by the successful approach taken at Lauderdale Primary School. Additional information sourced from Monique via email after the SCA Meeting: (1) the mailboxes will stay indefinitely in the classrooms at this stage; (2) children can choose whether to write their name down or not; (3) the class teacher and Monique will review the notes; (4) Monique will follow up with a chat with a child who writes a note to see how they would like it progressed as “it is really important that students have control over the steps we take”,; and (5) we will also use the information from the forms for some data. “This is the beginning of developing a shared understanding and shared language of how we behave and treat people at Lansdowne and the school’s (meaning all of us) values.”
I. Occupational Health and Safety – Monique said that the Department of Education is placing greater demands on schools in relation to OH&S and liability issues. Monique proposed that an OH&S position be appointed to the Executive of the SCA to assist the school with OH&S-related documentation. There was an initial discussion about parents who may be suitable for this role. It was agreed that we would make some initial enquiries of those parents. Alexandra will place this on the agenda for next meeting.
J. SPICE program – Wendy Tilly and Wendy Irvine offered to run their SPICE program for children in Grade 6 this year. They also hope to run it for Grade 6 kids in 2013. SPICE stands for Select, Prepare, Inspire, Cook and Eat – it is a food and cooking program which they would deliver on a voluntary basis. General enthusiasm was expressed by people at the meeting. Wendy Tilly said that the program needs approximately $500 to cover the cost of the food. She was wondering if the SCA could donate those funds. It was agreed that the ‘two Wendys’ would present more information on the program at the next SCA meeting. Alexandra will place this on the Agenda for the next meeting.
10. NEWSLETTER ITEMS: None.
11. NEXT MEETING:  Wednesday 15 August, 2012
The meeting closed at 8.51pm.
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